
 

 

Wolves continue to make history!  Chandler High won its first ever Division I Boys Soccer State 
Championship Saturday night at Campo Verde High, defeating Sandra Day O’Connor, 3-2. The 
Wolves entered the tournament as the 7th seed and beat four opponents, including an upset win 
over Brophy Thursday night in the semifinals.   The team is coached by Sasha Hunter, Justin 
Gilbert, Ron Tanner and Manny Cartagena.   
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Congratulations to five CHS Seniors who have been named Finalists in the 2015 Competition for 
National Merit Scholarships based on their PSAT-NMSQT scores as well as other academic criteria.  
National Merit Finalists include Nikhil Athreya, Mitchell Behling, Phi Nguyen and Uma Vrudhula.     

                                    

 

Last week, CHS AP/IB Spanish students, including Herencia and Caminos AP students, helped 
translate during Parent-Teacher Conferences at two CUSD elementary schools.  Students did a 
wonderful job and represented CHS well. 

 

CHS’s Student Council attended the AASC State Convention at Apache Junction H.S. last week.  
Student leaders from across Arizona were challenged to impact their schools.  CHS StuCo received 
the “Distinguished Council Award” for community service, preparing outstanding school activities, 
and supporting school spirit.  Great work, Wolves! 



                                                                   

 

The Lady Wolves Soccer Team finished an outstanding season last Tuesday, losing 2-0 to Desert 
Vista in the State semifinal game.   

CHS Wrestling competed in State last week.  Congratulations to Jason Holmes, Joey Rico and 
Matthew Panepinto for finishing 2nd, 3rd and 4th in their individual weight classes.               

 

This Week’s State Play-Off Events: 

 Wednesday, February 18th: Girls Basketball vs. Corona del Sol @ 7:00pm at home  

 Thursday, February 19th: Boys Basketball vs. Pinnacle @ 7:00pm at Pinnacle 
 

AVID 9 students attended ASU Barrett Summer Scholars informational presentation on Friday. For 
more information about the program see eoss.asu.edu/bss. 
 



Chandler High School’s Wind Ensemble and Symphonic Band performed beautifully in last week’s 
concert at the CCA.  The bands performed six numbers including Brian Balmages’ Sparks, Bach’s If 
Thou Be Near, and Robert Sheldon’s Choreography. Both bands are directed by Mr. Ryan Semrau. 

   

Chandler High is celebrating 100 years with a special centennial book.  The CHS Centennial Book is a 
special anthology that will appeal to Chandler High School alumni and Arizona residents alike.  For 
information on ordering the book, click on the link below. The cost is $65, and funds collected will 
come back to CHS in the form of scholarships and other school programs. 
Order your CHS Centennial Book   

A reminder for students in AP classes – the absolute deadline for AP test registration and payment is 
Wednesday, February 25th at 3:00pm.  Each AP exam is $92.  Students can register for the exams at 
www.totalregistration.net/AP/030045 and by paying in the bookstore.  Questions?  Contact Mrs. 
Bender at bender.anne@cusd80.com 

CHS students interested in attending the following presentations by visiting college reps may sign 
up in the Career Center: 

 Wednesday, February 18th:  U of A Admitted Students Presentation  8:30-9:00am;                     
Scottsdale Community College  10:30-11:30am 

 Thursday, February 19th:  Brookline College  8:30-9:30am; NAU Admitted Students 
Presentation  10:30-11:30am 

 Thursday, February 26th:  Navy ROTC vs. Enlisting  10:30-11:30am 
 
New presentations are added daily. Visit the career center calendar to access other valuable 
info. 

 

http://www.farabeepublishing.com/chandler-high-centennial_1.html
http://www.totalregistration.net/AP/030045
mailto:bender.anne@cusd80.com
http://www.cusd80.com/Page/32942


 

On February 19th, approximately 50 CHS Seniors will sit for the National Assessment of Educational 
Progress (NAEP), also known as The Nation’s Report Card.  The 50 students were chosen randomly 
and will test in either reading, math or science.  The test results inform the public how students 
across the country, not just in one particular school or state, are doing.
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       
Seniors will take final exams on May 21st (periods 1, 3, 5) and May 22nd (periods 2, 4, 6) 

On May 26th, all seniors are required to attend a mandatory graduation meeting and cap/gown 
distribution at the CCA. Times to be announced. 

 

 


